
Firstly I would like to thank you all for being so welcoming.  Fr Peter asked me to
introduce myself to you all...

 
I am, Fr. Carl Telford, born and bred in

Christchurch. I entered the Marist Seminary in 1971, [with the late Fr.Paul Duncan, also with Fr Brian Prendeville]. I
was ordained in 1978

and since that time have had various ministries. They have been times
of great change in Church and in the Society of Mary. Why am I still

around? It is the power of prayer and in a particular way I acknowledge
the prayers of the Carmelites in Auckland and Christchurch. Thank you

sisters.
 

I come now to Auckland from 4 years in Rotorua working for
Bishop Steve Lowe in retreat work at Tyburn Monastery Ngakuru. It

feels coming home as I was here in 2011 for 5 months before a
sabbatical overseas for 6 months. Also I was 3 years in Otara parish

2012-2014. So South Auckland is a place I love and my deepest
admiration of the faith of so many.
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Dear

Parishion
ers

So my message today is to love the Mass
and attend each

Sunday and receive the Body, Blood Soul
and Divinity of the Lord. What

a privilege, better than a million dollars.
Secondly pray each day

especially the Rosary of Our Lady for the
world, for peace and for family

life. Thirdly be proud to stand up for life,
for the unborn, for the frail and

dying and for protection against the
culture of death. These are testing

times. Ask Our Lady to gather us under
her mantle of protection. Thank

you for your welcome. It is my privilege to
serve you.

 

Many Blessings- Fr. Carl



Temples of the Holy Spirit 
Prayer Group
Every Monday 8pm
Zoom - contact Serena

Christian Meditation Group
Every Tuesday 7pm-8pm, 
in the chapel

Knitting Group
1st, 3rd & 5th Tuesdays of the
month
10am-12pm, Church Lounge

Legion of Mary Senior Meeting
Every Tuesday
6.30-8pm, Church Lounge

Divine Mercy Prayer Group
Every Wednesday
6.30-8.30pm, Chapel

Indoor Bowls
Every Wednesday
7:30pm, Hall
Contact Bev 267 2026

Legion of Mary Junior Meeting
Every Friday
5-6pm, Church Lounge

Tongan Sunday School (ECL)
Every Sunday
11am, Church Hall

Samoan Sunday School
Every Sunday
8-10am, Church Hall

RECONCILIATION

Maori: 4th Sunday of
every month at 11.30am 
Samoan: 3rd Sunday of
odd months at 12pm. 

Saturday after 8am
Mass 
Saturday 4-5pm in the
hall

sanele.poluleuligaga@yahoo.com.au
027 2673210

Deacon Sanele Poluleuligaga

Fr Kevin Murphy sm
kevin.murphy@logos.org.nz 

Fr Peter McAfee sm
Please contact the church office 

09 266 5826
manurewacatholic.org.nz
frontdesk.stannes@gmail.com
St. Anne's Catholic Church Manurewa
@stannesparishmanurewa

TUES - FRI 9am - 3pm
PARISH OFFICE CONTACT

REGULAR EVENTS

PREVIOUS OFFERINGS
January Offerings: $37,205.77
December Offerings: $29,220.47

THINKING OF CATHOLICISM?

MARRIAGE PREPARATION
Can be undertaken six
months in advance. Call the
parish office today.

Or do you know someone who is
interested in our Catholic Faith?
RCIA is for you. Contact Therese
Lautua, 021 263 6812.

Enrolling your child at a Catholic
school? For a preference
certificate please contact the
office. Processing times can vary
so don't delay!

 

ST ANNE'S 2023
CALENDAR

ST ANNE'S
MASS TIMES

Monday 12:05pm
Liturgy of the Word
with Holy Communion
Tues  - Thurs 12.05pm
Mass
Friday 9am Mass
Saturday 8am Mass

SUNDAY MASSES:
Saturday Vigil 5.30pm
Sunday 8am, 10am and
5pm

OCCASSIONAL MASSES:

WEEKDAY MASSES:

FEBRUARY
5: 1st Parents' Baptism
Class - Must be registered
to attend
11:  Parish Quiz Night
12: 2nd Parents' Baptism
Class - Must be registered
to attend
22:  Ash Wednesday
25:  Youth Night
27:  Maori Mass 11:30am

Enrol your 0 - 6 year old child for
baptism at the office. You will
need to attend two classes before
the ceremony can be booked.
Contact the office for details.

BAPTISMS

Pencil these
dates into your

diary & stay
involved with

our Parish.

PREFERENCE FORMS
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Baby Girls Clothes
Preloved baby girls
clothes (ages 0 - 3)
for anyone that is
interested. For more
information call Kave

on 0273402067.
 

 
There has been vandalism in every bathroom over the last seven weeks. I

regret bringing this to your attention - but I'm hoping with a team
approach, we can manage this.

 
Ladies' Toilet - Children have been jumping on the toilet seats and even
onto the tank on the wall (footprints show this...) causing flooding and
expensive damage. The sanitary bin has been emptied over the floor.

 
Men's Toilet - Graffiti on the walls.

 
Single Outdoor Toilet has repeatedly been damaged making it unusable.

 
Not surprisingly the repairs and cleaning are costly...

Can I ask please, if you have children, to accompany them to the toilets - to
ensure good behaviour, but also to keep them safe. That is part of the

Diocese Safeguarding Policy. For their own safely, they should never be
there unsupervised.

If you see damage in any area of the church property please email directly
opsmanager.stannes@gmail.com

Thanks for your help with this. With everyone doing their bit, we can keep
our church in good working condition for as long as possible. Thanks again.

- Fr Peter McAfee
 

Under Attack.... Our Bathrooms

https://manurewacatholic.org.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/stannesparishmanurewa/
https://www.instagram.com/stannesparishmanurewa/?hl=en
mailto:opsmanager.stannes@gmail.com


Pray
PARISHIONERS

FOR OUR

IN OUR PARISH...SUNDAY READINGS

RECENTLY DECEASED

5th February 2023
Isaiah 58: 7-10

Psalms 112:4-5, 6-7, 8-9
1 Corinthians 2:1-5

John 8:12
Matthew 5:13-16

5th Ordinary Sunday

12 February 2023
Sirach 15:15-20

Psalms 119:1-2, 4-5, 17-18, 33-34
1 Corinthians 2:6-10

Matthew 5:17-37
Matthew 11:25

Matthew 5:20-22a, 27-28, 33-34a, 37

6th Ordinary Sunday

 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

I hope you and your loved ones are safe after the devastating floods that have affected so 
many. 
Like you, I was shocked to see the destruction the floods brought in such a short time. Like 
you, I want to help those whose lives have been thrown into disarray. Please join me in 
providing support to those in need. 
My Caring Foundation is accepting donations to help our partner agencies deliver vital 
help to so many. You can make an online donation today so that assistance can get to 
families quickly. 
https://caringfoundation.org.nz/donate-3/ 
Your donation will be used for food, shelter, clothes and other essential supplies and 
support services. 
Already, many of the Foundation’s partner agencies are working around the clock to 
ensure that people are safe and able to get the help that they need quickly. 
If you or your loved ones are in need, please get more details on the Auckland Emergency 
Management website 
https://www.aucklandemergencymanagement.org.nz/major-incident/flooding-2023 
For those who have already donated to the Flooding Relief Appeal, my heart-felt thanks to 
you. It is humbling to have you on this journey with us. 
Please join with me in keeping those in need in our prayers as they start the process of 
rebuilding their shattered lives. 
Yours sincerely in Christ the Good Shepherd 

฀ Steve Lowe 
Bishop of Auckland 

 Rianna Mitai, Rajinder Dhillion, Ritta
Siketi, Geraldine Bower, Loretta

Masoe, Zara Blow, Joselito Layug,
Florence Tumua, Marcus Tamuera,

Kave Saili, Vaitoomulimelesete
Ioane, Ashley Fidow, Zorawar

Dhillion, Winston Ryan, Samantha
Ineleo, Allana Finau, Elham Kemp

and Linda Nguyen
 

How special to have another set of
St Anne's twins also celebrating

their birthdays this week Paul and
Russell Wilson turing 21...

 
Also a Special mention to Akata

Manu turning 50! 

BIRTHDAY BLESSINGS

     THE SICK
Ellie Mazur, Ian Milliken, Fotulafai
Chungsum, Phong Lan, Su'a Pese,
Wayne Henry, Alan Taylor.
Thank you for your prayers; Gloria
has had her health restored -
praise God! She is in good health
for her 101st year.

 Birthday Blessings
to you all!

Iusitina Laumatia, Teofilo
Iakopo
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CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF AUCKLAND 
Bishop’s Office – Te Taumata o te Pihopa Katorika 

Pompallier Diocesan Centre, 30 New Street, Saint Marys Bay, Auckland 1011 
Private Bag 47904, Ponsonby, Auckland 1144 

Telephone +64-9-360 3002 
Email: bishop@cda.org.nz Website: www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/psalms/112?4
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/1corinthians/1?26
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/5?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/john/8?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/5?13
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/sirach/15?15
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/psalms/119?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/1corinthians/2?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/5?13
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/11?25
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/5?20
https://caringfoundation.org.nz/donate-3/
https://caringfoundation.org.nz/donate-3/
https://caringfoundation.org.nz/donate-3/
https://caringfoundation.org.nz/donate-3/
https://www.aucklandemergencymanagement.org.nz/major-incident/flooding-2023
https://www.aucklandemergencymanagement.org.nz/major-incident/flooding-2023
https://www.aucklandemergencymanagement.org.nz/major-incident/flooding-2023
https://www.aucklandemergencymanagement.org.nz/major-incident/flooding-2023
http://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/
http://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/
mailto:bishop@cda.org.nz
http://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/
http://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/
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COMMITTEES, GROUPS, & MANAGEMENT

OR TO LEAVE A STRICTLY
CONFIDENTIAL MESSAGE, CALL
2665826 OPT 9. ONLY TINA HAS
ACCESS TO THIS MAILBOX SO YOU
CAN REST ASSURED YOUR MESSAGE
WILL BE HELD IN THE STRICTEST
MEANS. THIS RESPONSIBILITY IS
FOLLOWED WITH ASSISTANCE FROM
THE DIOCESAN SAFEGUARDING

COORDINATOR, LISA-MAY GRAY AND
THE DIOCESAN PEOPLE AND SUPPORT

MANAGER, LEANNE KILGOUR.

A ring was found at St Anne's during
Christmas week.  If you have lost a ring
and can describe it, please come in to

the Parish Office to collect.

RING FOUND

Finance - Meg Goodman, 267 6177, michaelfg@xtra.co.nz
Liturgy - Philip Cortesi, 266 4079, pjcortesi@hotmail.com
Rosters - Philip Cortesi, 266 4079, pjcortesi@hotmail.com
Music - Rose Lamont, 0275845548, rosemarielamo@gmail.com
Hospitality - Tina Shore, 266 7699, 027 440 4563
Events - Christabel Edwards, 021 875 956, christabel.edwards@gmail.com
S.V.D.P Conference - Antonette Fletcher, 0212603917
St Vincent de Paul Shop - 4 Station Road, Manurewa (09) 267 4581
Altar Servers - Tyndale (Tee) Fiso, tyndalef@gmail.com,
0226599361/0210353917
Knitting Group - Tina Shore, 027 440 4563 or 266 7699
Indoor Bowls - Bev Glass 267 2026

Private Houses - Coordinator Amy
Verissimo, 029 264 2102,
stannes.sick@gmail.com
Rest Homes -Coordinator Joseph Tucker,
021 037 0363, stannes.circ@gmail.com

Maori - Eddie Hita, 027 279 9556
Samoan - Sala Sefo Tevaga, 0211791406
Tongan - 'Etuate Manu, 021 183 2334,
etuate.manu@hotmail.co.nz
Tongan Sunday School - Kaifa Fatongiatau,
021 169 3630, kai4to@gmail.com
Samoan Sunday School - Taua'aletoa
Malaetele, 022 043 0637
Tokelauan - Matt Ineleo, 022 326 6139,
ineleom@gmail.com
Fijian - Chermayne Raega, 021 167 9230

Couples for Christ - Glen Cunningham,
027 800 0050
Divine Mercy - Pesi Tuala, 027 256 1955,
bessietuala@hotmail.com
Legion of Mary - Telesia Burgess, 021
090 49100, burgesstelesia@gmail.com
Temples of the Holy Spirit - Serena
Rouse, 269 6353 or 027 322 3540
Sacramental Prog. - Andrew Malele,
021 023 90935,
stannesacrament@gmail.com
RCIA Prog. - Therese Lautua, 
021 263 6812
Baptisms - Church office 266 5826,
frontdesk.stannes@gmail.com, 

COMMUNION TO THE SICKPRAYER AND CATHOLIC LIVING
GROUPS

CULTURAL GROUP REPRESENTATIVES
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SAFEGUARDING
COMPLAINTS AND CONCERNS:

(Strictly Confidential) For any
feedback, complaints and concerns.

Your first point of contact for this
Parish is Tina Pakipaki:

opsmanager.stannes@gmail.com

The new rosters covering the period 11 February 2023
to 28 May 2023 are now available in the folders in the
atrium. These rosters include Altar Servers,
Commentators, Ministers of the Word and
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion for each of
our Masses during this period. Please take ONE per
family if more than one family member is rostered.
Each week, in the parish bulletin, you will see the roster
for the coming week. It is also on the parish website.
Please make sure you pick up your roster so you can
look ahead and see which Masses you are rostered for.
In preparing the rosters, we have worked from the
current data base and have tried to accommodate each
person’s request for their Mass preference. If you are
unable to attend on a particular Mass you are rostered
for, please organise a swap with someone else on the
roster - contact details are on the back of the roster. 
Any queries regarding the rosters please contact Philip
Cortesi (Phone 2664079 or 021632944) or Diana Heke
Baice (Phone 021570116)Warm wishes and blessings
for this new year.
Philip Cortesi, Chair Liturgy Committee.

LAY MINISTRY ROSTERS

The St Anne's Knitting Group meet on
the 1st, 3rd & 5th Tuesdays of every
month from 10am to 12pm in the
Church Lounge, starting Tuesday 7th
February 2023. All are welcome!The
knitting group are happy to receive any
wool or other knitting items that you
might have cluttering up your home. If
you would like to donate towards the
knitting group, please contact Tina
Shore 266 7699. Donations can be
dropped off to the parish office.

KNITTING GROUP 

mailto:Email%3Atyndalef@gmail.com
mailto:taua.malaetele@pacifichomecare.org.nz
mailto:ineleom@gmail.com

